	
	Cape Elizabeth Police Department


Memo

To:
Michael McGovern, Town Manager
From:
Chief Neil R. Williams
Date:
July 6, 2010
Re:
Spurwink Ave. Speed Limit
Dear Michael,
As you are aware a speed survey was requested and conducted on Spurwink Ave. near Purpoodock golf course area.  The current speed limit is 35 mph and the average speed of our survey was 35.1 mph. 
In a research of accidents on Spurwink Ave. for the past 10 years data shows there were a total of 28 accidents with 9 of those accidents being car / deer.

Spurwink Ave. is classified as a connector road.  Connector roads are made to move traffic through a City or Town without delay in a safe and efficient manner.
In consideration of the information at hand I would recommend that the speed limit on Spurwink Ave. from Route 77 to Spurwink Church remain 35 mph.
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